DRAFT
         July 2X, 2006

Stephen B, Mohr, ASLA

Mohr & Seredin Landscape Architects, Inc.

18 Pleaseant Street

Portland, ME  04101

Re:  Minor Site Plan Review:     
34 Hutchins Drive (Lot 9 of Stroudwater Estate)

Lot 238A-B-3, 239A-A-5

Cianchette Family LLC

Application # 2006-0131

Dear Mr. Mohr,

I am writing to confirm receipt of your Site Plan application and cover letter dated July 10, 2006.

I note that the project has been started on site and that the site is being used for parking prior to receiving the appropriate approvals and permits.  Please advise the applicant that this is a contravention of XXXX and that all work and use of the site must stop pending the determination of this application.
Before we are able to complete a review of this project there are a number of areas where we require further information, as follows:

1. A Boundary Survey should be submitted as it is considered an essential submission and is required of all applicants regardless of the scale of the project.

2. Please submit a plan showing an accurate delineation of the wetlands on and within 100 feet of the site, as the impact on wetlands is an important issue at this location (see below).
3. Please provide further information as to what the use of the site will be in the short and longer terms-  what type and how many vehicles will be using it (traffic generation);  how long will it be in use etc. This information will help determine whether the proposal meets zoning requirements, as it is not included under the permitted uses for this (I-M) zone.
4. Please submit a  Landscape Plan in accordance with the Citys Ordinance standards as set out in Section 14-526 (25) (copy enclosed) which states clearly that landscaping and buffering is required within industrial zones.  Please note that tree removal and grade changes should be minimized and reinstatement planting may be required.
5. Please clarify whether any lighting will be incorporated into the proposals?

At this stage we have the following preliminary comments; further comments are likely once we have received the information outlined above.
Wetlands

As you may be aware, the impact of the building addition at 41 Hutchins Drive on the wetlands (brook) running through the northern part of that site was of concern both to the city and to the MDEP.  I enclose the MDEP Permit for that site as well as the Planning Approval letter. 

The unnamed brook that was the main concern across the road is also adjacent (north) to the gravel parking and construction yard at 34 Hutchins Drive and therefore we have concerns as to the impact of the grading, gravel surfacing, stormwater runoff flows and quality on the wetland areas.  We would request you make appropriate application to the MDEP regarding the brook/wetlands and provide a copy of their determination in respect of this issue.
Sidewalks
Ordinance 25 (Public Works) requires the installation of a sidewalk and granite curbs along the frontage of the site.  I attach the relevant provisions of the Ordinance. A waiver to this requirement may be requested by the applicant, but must be based on the sidewalk and granite curb waiver requirements which are also attached. 

Hutchins Drive/Congress Street Intersection Improvements
The City is requiring new developments that create additional traffic movements at this intersection to contribute financially to its upgrading.  If the proposal for 34 Hutchins Drive generates additional traffic a contribution may be requested.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on (207) 874 8728.

Sincerely

Jean Fraser

Planner
cc.
Lee D. Urban, Planning and Development Department Director

Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager

      
Jay Reynolds, Development Review Coordinator

    
Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator
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Traffic Division 

 
Eric Labelle, City Engineer

     
Jeff Tarling, City Arborist

     
Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel
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